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ADVISORY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES 

Of

January 25, 2012
A meeting of the Advisory & Finance Committee was held on Wednesday, January 25, 2012.  The meeting was called to order by the First Vice Chairman, John Moody at 7:00 p.m. and was conducted at the Plymouth Town Hall, in the Mayflower II Meeting Room, 11 Lincoln Street, Plymouth, MA.

PRESENT
Thirteen members of the Committee were present: 

Linda Benezra, Michael Hanlon, Richard Reisig, Charles Stevens, Marc Sirrico, Franklin Roberts, Wayne Dickson, Cornelius Bakker, Christopher Merrill, John Moody, James Sweeney, Richard Gladdys and Nancy McSpadden.
ABSENT

Two members were absent. 



Robert Nassau and Patricia Whalen
AGENDA ITEMS

Budget Overview - Presentation & Discussion 

The Director of Finance, Lynne Barrett, provided a general overview of the budget process and free cash calculation.  Ms. Barrett spoke about OPEB and indicated that she will be recommending annual funding of 10% of the certified free cash amount.
Linda Benezra inquired about the substantial increase in Article 8 and as well as the School Department requests being included.  Ms. Benezra asked if the amount requested is sustainable.  Ms. Barrett indicated that would not be sustainable on an annual basis and she indicated the funding for Article 8 is from free cash. 

Nancy McSpadden inquired about the closing of the Town Hall on Fridays and inquired about the cost savings.  Mr. Stankiewicz indicated the cost savings is approximately $20,000 on an annual basis. 
Audit Committee Appointments

John Moody spoke regarding the role of the Audit Committee and asked members to think about serving on Committee in the coming year.  

There was discussion of the Audit Committee and Mr. Merrill suggested he would reach out to the former members of the audit committee.  Mr. Merrill also discussed the number of members that should be on the committee and mentioned one per precinct.  In addition, he said he would draft the scope of the audit committee and thought there should be some type of oversight for each department to be reviewed for efficiencies. 
Lynne Barrett spoke regarding the former Audit Committee being dissolved.  In addition, she added the Board of Selectmen have provided the scope of duties of the Audit Committee and she read the letter from the office of the Town Manager, which outlined those duties as recommended by the Board of Selectmen.
Christopher Merrill inquired about the reporting of the Internal Auditor’s position.  Ms. Barrett indicated the position would be under her direct supervision and would report annually to the town manager. 

ADJOURNMENT

Linda Benezra
moved for adjournment.

Cornelius Bakker, second.  The motion for adjournment carries unanimously.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Pamela L. Borgatti
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